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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

I am afraid | have an apology to make.

In the last issue of the Mottingham News | included a letter in which
| expressed my regret that the congregation of St Andrew's Church had not
taken part in the Remembrance Service at the War Memorial on 12th
November last year. My letter was prompted by a circular letter received by
the Residents’ Association stating that a full Remembrance Service would be

held in St Andrew's Church on Armistice Sunday. In my capacity as President
of the Residents’ Association and as local representative of the Royal British

Legion | was also approached by a number of members of churches of other
denominations. They were very concerned that St Andrew’'s would not be
taking part in the joint service at the War Memorial. We therefore placed
posters in the local shops and offices and took other steps to let Mottingham
residents know that the Remembrance Service at our War Memorial would
be taking place as usual. As it turned out the service at the War Memorial was
well supported, and, not having been advised otherwise, | assumed that all or
most of those who attended were either from the Church of Our Lady Help of
Christians or from the Methodist Church.

Following the distribution of the last issue of the Mottingham News |
was taken aback when it was brought to my attention that a large number of
those who had attended the service at the War Memorial, including the
members of youth organisations, were from St Andrew's Church. | was even
more disconcerted when | was advised that St Andrew’s Church had been
represented on The Churches Together in Mottingham, the group which had
organised the Armistice Service.

| therefore apologise unreservedly to those members of the
congregation of St Andrew’s Church who attended the Remembrance Service
at the War Memorial, and particularly to those who, as representatives of The
Churches Together in Mottingham assisted in its organisation.

David Edgar — President.

? CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

It was gratifying to receive such strong support from our members at the
A.G.M. It is obvious there are very strong objections to the application by Kwik-Fit
to trade at the Gilbert's (Honda) site by the war memorial roundabout. Your
Association has objected to the proposal, but at the time of preparing this
newsletter for printing Bromley Council's planning committee have not considered
the application. We sincerely hope they will listen to residents’ fears of serious
damage to our environment, including trading hours, noise pollution and traffic
problems, and refuse permission.

Residents have been concerned to see the damage to our War Memorial
by an articulated lorry. Fortunately Bromley Council have been able to trace the
owners, thanks to the foresight of a witness who noted the details of the vehicle,
and councillor Dyer has assured me that the necessary repairs will be made as
soon as the Council’'s estimate has received approval from the driver's insurance
company.

B. Mackway-Jones, Chairman.

Update: We are pleased to report that the War Memorial has now been repaired

We were very sad to learn of the death of Mr Donoghue, our
Mottingham Gardens Road Steward for many years. We send
our sincere condolences to his wife and family.

FROM OUR COUNCILLORS

We know our members look forward to contributions in this Newsletter
from their Councillors, but regret that no entries have been received.

Councillor Dyer (Bromley) has apologised that he is currently fully
committed with his Council duties and other work, and a letter from Councillor
Yeldham is on the next page, but our requests to your Greenwich Councillors have
been ignored.



RESIGNATION FROM BROMLEY COUNCIL )

The following is an extract from a letter our Secretary has received from Councillor
Yeldham:

“I am writing to let you know that for personal reasons | have resigned my
seat on Bromley Council. . . . | have a demanding job working for the Greater
London Assembly and | do not feel that | have the time to fulfil my obligations to my
family, employer and to the people of Mottingham. | have therefore, very
reluctantly, reached the conclusion that | should step down from the Council. . . . .
There is much more to be done in Mottingham. We need anti-crime initiatives
spread across the ward. We need road safety measures and we need to resist
further encroachment onto our green spaces. | only regret that | will not be around
to meet these challenges.”

COMMUNITY LINKS

Tamily Clark is the Community Development Worker in Mottingham with
Community Links Bromley (formerly Bromley Centre for Voluntary Service).

Her role essentially involves bringing together the communities in
Mottingham by supporting the needs and potential of local residents.

How can Tamily support your community?

®  Working with the community to identify needs, develop local services
and supporting local events and activities.
Encouraging and enabling people to become involved in their
community
Helping people link up with the relevant organisations such as
Housing Associations, Community Safety Partnerships etc.
Informing local residents by producing an up-to-date newsletter
highlighting news and events in Mottingham.

Please contact Tamily if you would like to know more about her role or be involved
in any way. Her working days are Tuesday and Wednesday all day and Thursday
morning; she can be contacted at The Geffrey’s Hall, Nunnington Close on 020
8857 6795, or alternatively at Community House, South Street, Bromley, on 020
8315 1920.

"}’OLICE-COMMUNITY CONSULTATIVE GROUP

The Bromley Police-Community Consultative Group is an organisation that
allows the public and representatives from organisations such as the Mottingham
Residents' Association to meet with local senior police officers and discuss aspects
of policing. There are no restrictions on who can attend. The meetings give an
opportunity for questions to be put to senior police officers or to bring to their
attention matters that are of concern.

The organisation meets six times a year at various locations around
Bromley Borough. All meetings commence at 7.45 pm and end around 9.00 pm,
although this often becomes extended. The next two meetings will be:

e Wed. 19th Sept. at The Outreach Centre, 64, Cotmandene Crescent,
St Paul's Cray,
e Mon. 12th Nov. at Malcolm Primary School, Malcolm Road, Penge.

The Group's secretary can be reached on 020 8658 7168, or by post at BPCCG,
PO Box 34, Beckenham, Kent, BR3 4ZN.

As a member of this organisation | was invited to take part in an “insight
patrol”, which is an initiative to allow people to see how officers carry out their
everyday duties. This is an abbreviated account of my experience one Friday
morning in May. The police have requested me to stress this is a personal account,
and all names have been removed.

INSIGHT PATROL: | reported to Bromley police station at 0700 hrs Friday
morning and was greeted by the station inspector. He said the officer scheduled to
take me was not available, but would | mind going out in one of the “immediate
response vehicles” instead? The rest of the introduction became blurred as my
mind raced with, “Would | mind racing the streets, lights blazing — jumping red
lights — every boy's dream come true”. As we pull away, with me in the back, the
crew advise me that in the event of an incident the driver will be busy and the
radioman will be preoccupied relaying information. The message was understood:
“When a call comes in be quiet and keep out of the way".

We would be patrolling the Penge and Crystal Palace area. Calls are
listed as Immediate or Timed Response, dependent on the type of call. The officers
had been in the force eleven and fifteen years; each had taken driving courses and
the driver one stage further with a one month advanced driver's course.

Message on the radio: “Suspect intruder on premises”. The mood changes
and a pair of professionals take over. With siren, and lights blazing, we're off. Cars
in front pull over, others stop, some letting us pass and others blocking the road.
The driver goes through gaps where, if | attempted it, there would be paint and



glass all over the place. A driver, seeing the road clearing, takes advantage and
comes from a turning on the right, straight in front of us, oblivious to the siren and
flashing lights. How do you not see or hear a police car? We arrive and the officers
are in action. Anti-climax. The room has been used; extinguished night-lights
around the room, a bottle and a full ash-tray. A considerate burglar? No, somebody
using the room for the night, | suspect. The officers check the locks and pass on
some advice about the window locks requiring maintenance. Not much point in
locks if the screws holding them are loose!

The next call comes in: “A woman reports being threatened with a dustbin
in private road behind shops". Again traffic makes things difficult for our fast
response. 85% of calls must be attended within twelve minutes. A dislike of “Traffic
Calming" takes a turn; is it necessary on main routes? We arrive in less than three
minutes of the call. She has left. We find a private access road and a builder doing
renovation work. The rubbish bin was a 4ft square trolley type on four wheels. The
builder said he had moved it so that two vehicles could pass. | ponder, was this an
emergency?

Another call. We are passing vehicles, lights and sirens going, when the
“Cancel” call comes through. The driver slows. “I'm not going to endanger people
for no reason”, is his comment.

Another call, "“Owner reports vandalism to his car". When we arrive we can-
not locate the owner. A call to control for more details reveals he has left with his
car

Another call: “Intruder on premises”. We arrive to find the owner's dog had
run into the house and the monitoring service had called before the owner could
stop it.

| think about the radio messages | had heard that morning. Some officers
had attended real crimes and arrests had been made. In our case | felt a lot of
people had been put at risk for possibly the wrong reasons.

Please do report crime. The police can only do something if they know
about it. When you report a crime try and be clear whether you need an officer
NOW - ie you suspect a criminal is on the premises and can be caught, or you
need immediate assistance. But have a thought about the pot plant stolen last
night; do you really need an officer there this minute?

It's easy to want a police officer for our own immediate needs, and
complain when we don't see one. My feelings at this time are, if you want more
officers, talk to your politicians as well as to the police. In an emergency call 999.
For other matters use the numbers on the back of this newsletter.

Terry Scovell

) WAYSIDE GRAVE

We are delighted to learn from Julia Rimmer, owner of the land at 1a,
Beaconsfield Road, that Transco are sponsoring the clearance and refurbishing of
this unique wayside grave in conjunction with Bromley Council, who are making
metal railings, similar to the original ones, to enclose the site.

Thomas Chester Haworth is buried with his entire family in the grave,
originally in a fine mausoleum built in 4875 in what was then a country lane. The
ornate edifice was flattened by blast during the last war and now only two stone
slabs remain. Wayside graves are very rare, particularly in the London area; in rural
districts they usually record the burial of a highwayman or are the site of some
ancient battle. Thomas Haworth was a 19th century surveyor who laid out Eltham <
first public drainage system. He even published his own local newspaper. The
Eltham Journal, and his shop still stands in Eltham (now a long-established Es.c
Agents).

The first burial there was one of Mr Haworth's sons in 1875. Subsequent
interments were in 1876, two in 1883 and Thomas Chester himself in 1887 at the
age of 72. He was joined in 1895 by his wife, who died from burns in a fire at her
home at 20, Devonshire Road, Mottingham. Documents discovered by the Eltham
Society seem to indicate the family were buried on their own freehold land due to
a quarrel Thomas Haworth had with Eltham Parish Guardians over the sale of top-
soil from Eltham Common.

Thomas Haworth left two relics in Eltham: one a tall monument at the top
of the High Street which disappeared early in the 20th century when modern
drainage methods no longer required a tall fumigating shaft, and the other an
extraordinary drainhole cover. The latter was situated until 1970 in Court Yard
Eltham, and was only removed when the road was widened to take a bus lay-by
outside Grove Market. The drain-cover has been located in a museum in Woolwich
and negotiations are taking place to obtain permission for it to be placed at the
wayside grave as soon as the renovation work has been completed.

Thanks to Julia Rimmer, Transco and Bromley Council we are sure this
small but historical site will once again be a proud part of Mottingham'’s history.



A NOTE FROM THE LIBRARIAN i

One of the nicest libraries in Bromley Library Services is, as a lot of you
already know, on your doorstep. It was purpose built in 1968 on the site of the old
Board school, which was built in 1877.

Since | took up my appointment as Assistant Supervisor in April last year
my staff and | have worked very hard to put Mottingham on the map. We decided
to pilot monthly coffee mornings, and they have been so successful we are about
to hold our ninth — the last in the current season. The subjects covered have
ranged from reminiscences of war-time romances to ideas for making greetings
cards for Easter or Christmas. In September we had a coffee machine delivered
which is invaluable at times like these. Come and try it!

In order to generate income we also sell greetings cards, reading glasses,
postage stamps and stationery, as well as Library publications. On Tuesdays
during term-time we have our Children’s Day. Baby Bounce and Rhyme is from 10
to 10.30 am (the highlight of my week when | see the babies’ smiles) and
story-time for the pre-school children from 2.15 to 2.45 pm. The top class at Dorset
Road Infants’ school comes for a story on Friday afternoons during the Summer
Term.

We do hope you will use you Library as much as you can. If you don't
already, please come and find out what a vital, up-to-date, friendly place it is.

Hope to see you soon. Pam Fuller.

OFF-PEAK TRAINS - A Reminder

Off-peak trains to London leave Mottingham at 20 and 50 minutes past
each hour for Charing Cross (stopping at Lewisham) and 11 and 41 minutes past
each hour for Cannon Street (stopping at St Johns & New Cross).

You can go direct to Victoria by starting from Eltham Station. Alternatively
you can travel from Mottingham and change at Lewisham, but isn't it about time we
had some Victoria trains on our line t00?

MOBILE THOUGHTS

We love our mobile telephones (said to be used by 40 million people) but where
can we site the necessary masts and other equipment? The answer seems to be
N-I-M-B-Y !

Two recent applications for installing masts in the Mottingham area, we
understand, have been refused by Bromley planners, and one by Greenwich, for
environmental reasons. BT Cellnet had plans for a 15m. high mast to be located in
the garden centre in Mottingham Lane after Greenwich had rejected an application
to place it on the corner of West Hallowes and the A20. Clearly this is a pleasant
rural area of Mottingham and the applications were rightly considered to be of
damage to the environment for local residents.

A third installation (by Orange) was for a 4m. high mast on the roof of the
Kipling telephone exchange in Grove Park Road. This was refused as the effect
would have been excessively obtrusive on a low rise building in pleasant
residential roads.

Your Association objected to all these applications in letters to Bromley
and Greenwich on health, as well as environmental, grounds. Many people have
serious concerns about the effect of mobile phones on our health, particularly
where young children are exposed to the radiation. It is generally recognised that
scientific research on the effect of radiation from telecom. apparatus is incomplete
and inadequate. Until the situation becomes clearer the precautionary approach
suggested in the Stewart report on mobile phones and health and recommended
by the DETR in their guidance letter to planners dated 16/03/2001 should be
followed by your Councils.

Pat Winpenny

STILL ON MOBILE PHONES . . .

We have read the following tip in the newsletter of the Bromley Multiple Sclerosis
Society:

If you own a mobile phone you should make a record of its unique 15 or
17 digit IMEI number. This can be discovered by keying in *#06#. If you inform the
police of the IMEI number of your stolen mobile phone then they can act promptly
to trace it. To report a stolen phone ring Crimestoppers on 0800 555111.



MOTTINGHAM HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY '

The Society warmly welcomes new members; no special skills or interests
are required and membership costs only £2 a year. The main benefit of
membership is the right to use the Society's trading shed, where quality garden
supplies can be purchased at discount prices. It is situated at the rear of 15, Court
Farm Road and is now open on Saturdays from 1.00pm until 3.30pm.

The Society also organises two shows each year. This year we held our
Summer Show in the Maryfield Hall, Leysdown Road and the Autumn Show will be
held at Eltham College, Grove Park Road, on Saturday 25th August.

If you have a garden, however large or small, or just a few house plants,
you could benefit from membership of the society; you will probably save the
annual subscription on a few small items the first time you visit us.

Our trading team look forward to welcoming you soon.
AGE CONCERN

Age Concern (Bromley) Have published “Outlook”, a booklet covering
health issues, income suport, benefit changes, pensions, poverty, discrimination
against ageism etc, in a clear and concise manner.

All these are relevant to both Bromley and Greenwich residents. For a free
copy of “Outlook” write to Dept of Health, PO BOX 777, London, SE1 6XH, or tele-
phone 020 8315 1878.

RUBBISH !

Petrol almost £4 a gallon! Cost of car repairs astronomical! Pollution
seriously damaging health! So why are so many Bromley residents still taking their
garden refuse to Waldo Road or Churchfields to join long queues, sometimes for
over an hour, when they can buy a 50p label for a large bagful which will be cleared
from their own homes with the weekly waste collection? With no restrictions on
how many at a time as long as each one has a label.

They cost £3.18 (to include postage) for six from Cory Environmental
General Depot, Baths Road, Bromley, BR2 9RB.

The Council also offers a FREE bulky waste collection - Telephone 020
8313 4557

® GOSSIP COLUMN

- To report faulty street lights, dangerous pavements, pot-holes, etc, use
the free post cards from either Bromley or Greenwich, which are available from the
local Library - and they are post-free. The Councils don't know of the damage
unless you tell them.

- Members who heard with some alarm at the AGM that an application had
been made to open yet another restaurantitake-away service at 286, Court Road
(the former newsagents) will be relieved to know that permission has been refused
by Greenwich Council

- Do you remember when we had a bank in the village? You can now draw
cash or pay in cheques at the Post Office in Court Road at no extra charge
provided you use certain banks (including Barclays and Lloyds TSB, but not
NatWest or HSBC) and have a bank Debit Card.

- Now that the new Queen Elizabeth Hospital is open the 161 bus route
has been diverted to serve it. Thanks and congratulations to those concerned. Now
can they please do the same for Queen Mary's? (and you won't find any signs to
the X-ray department at QEH, it's now called “Imaging”.)

- Did you wonder when to put your rubbish bin out for collection over
Easter and the recent Bank Holidays? Greenwich no longer issue useful leaflets in
advance to warn us of their arrangements and the only way you can be prepared
is to scan the pages of the News Shopper. It is probably quicker to phone 020 8921
4663.

- Congratulations to two of our members, Mark Ellis and his son Liam, of
30, Mottingham Road. They took up the martial art of Karate at the Gravesend club
last October, and despite the short time they had been doing it they were selected
to represent England at the 2001 Karate World Cup event at the Olympic Stadium
in Sydney in March. Although they were up against competitors from all over the
world, Mark won a Gold Medal and Liam a Silver in their respective class/age
groups.

- Extract from the memoirs of an Old Boy (1926-32) of Eltham College,
“Then there was the walk from Mottingham station to the school. If it was autumn
we would scuff our way through the fallen leaves from the horse chestnut trees
(thoughts of collecting conkers later on lifted our spirits a little). Then there was the
Mottingham war memorial and the Express Dairy nearby which boasted that there
were “40 cows at Mottingham Farm” and “100 cows at Kidbrooke Farm”. Does
anyone still remember those farms?



THE GARDENER’S HYMN

All things bright and beautiful, all creatures great and small,
All things wise and wonderful, the Lord God made them all.

But what we never mention, though gardeners know it's true,
Is when he made the goodies he made the baddies too.

All things spray and swattable, disasters great and small,
All things paraquatable, the Lord God made them all.

The greenfly on the roses, the maggot in the peas,
Manure that fills our noses, he also gave us these.

The fungus on the goose-gogs, the club-root on the greens,
The slugs that eat the lettuce and chew the aubergines.

The drought that kills the fuchsias, the frost that nips the buds,
The rain that drowns the seedlings, the blight that hits the spuds.

The midges and mosquitoes, the nettles and the weeds,
The pigeons in the green stuff, the sparrows on the seeds.

The fly that gets the carrots, the wasp that eats the plums,
How black the gardener’s outlook, though green may be his thumbs.

But still we gardeners labour, midst vegetables and flowers,

And pray what hits our neighbour’s will somehow bypass ours.

With thanks once again to
Thompson's Plant and Garden Centre.

J

CONTACT DETAILS

Emergencies

Police:

General:

Police:

General:

Crime-stoppers (Anonymous information)
Victim Support

ELTHAM AREA

Crime & incident reporting (24 hours)

999
0800 555 111
020 8854 1113

020 8853 1212

Eltham Sector Office (Answerphone) 020 8284 5723
Or 020 8284 5600
Eltham Station Office (24 Hours) 020 8284 5625
Eltham Fax number 020 8828 5690
Eltham Police Station — 20, Well Hall Road, SE9 6SF.
Fly tipping 0800 80 70 60
Graffiti hotline 020 8921 6881
Noisy car alarms (LBG Environmental Health) 020 8854 8888
LBG Switchboard 020 8854 8888
- Road/pavement damage Ext. 5466
- Street lighting Ext. 5480

Abandoned cars
Refuse disposal

Or
BROMLEY AREA
Ins. Laney & Sgt Jarvest
Sector Office
Jim Duncan (Home Beat Officer) Mobile

Neighbourhood watch (PC Ken Acott)

Crime Help Desk

Crime Prevention Advice

General Enquiries (Next step down from 999 calls)

LBB Switchboard

Rubbish dumping & Graffiti Removal

Noise problems (Mon-Fri 8.30 am to 5.00pm)
(Other times)

Dumped vehicles

Parking Shop

Park security

(out of hours emergencies).

020 8921 5703
020 8921 4663
020 8921 4636

020 8284 8703
020 8284 8786
0770 3682 820
020 8284 8849
020 8284 8052
020 8284 8972
020 8313 1212

020 8464 3333
020 8313 4830
020 8313 4830
020 8464 4848
020 8313 4236
020 8313 4518
020 8658 1593
020 8464 4848



ROAD STEWARDS ’

Road Stewards are a very important part of your Residents’ Association,
as they are the contact our Members have to voice concerns and problems.

After a number of years efficiently handling the work of Membership
Secretary, Joan Cobb is taking a well-earned rest and Andrew Chklar has taken
over these duties. We welcome Andrew and thank Joan and are pleased she will
be continuing to serve on the Executive Committee.

We still need a Road Steward to cover Sidcup Road 551 - 655 (the Shell
garage to Broad Lawn). If you are willing to help here, please contact Mr Chklar or
Mr D. Jones. Both telephone numbers are below.

ROAD STEWARDS

SECTION ONE LEADER - MR TUNSTALL - 65 Leysdown Road 8857 4225
Albert Road Mrs Cheeseman 152 Mottingham Road 8851 1747
Highcombe Close Mrs Hollingum 33 Devonshire Road 8857 5856
Lulworth Road Mr Harvie 16 Lulworth Road 8325 3579
Mottingham Road 100-154 Mrs Cheeseman 152 Mottingham Road 8851 1747
Porcupine Close Mrs Washbrook 65 Chapel Farm Road 8857 8122
Sidcup Road 522-620 Mr Tunstall 65 Leysdown Road 8857 4225
SECTIONTWO LEADER - MR CHKLAR - 7 Grove Park Road 8857 9440
Hinton Close Mrs Stevens 1 Layzell Walk 8857 2687
Luxfield Road Miss Dermody 54 West Hallowes 8851 3555
Sidcup Road 375 - 511 Mr Leakey 475 Sidcup Road 8851 4845
Sidcup Road 452-508 Mr Edgar 32 West Park 8851 3788
West Hallowes Miss Dermody 54 West Hallowes 8851 3555
West Park (odd) Mr Treadwell 236 Court Road 8857 3433
West Park (even) Mr & Mrs Perkins 7 West Park 8851 8644
SECTIONTHREE LEADER - MRS COBB - 7 Carters Hill Close 8857 1944
Beaconsfield Rd Mrs Pugh 59 Beaconsfield Rd 8851 9678
Carters Hill Close Mrs Webber 26 Carters Hill Close 8851 3696
Cedar Mount Mrs Cobb 7 Carters Hill Close 8857 1944
Grove Park Rd. (even) Mr Winpenny 12 Grove Park Road 8857 1417
Grove Park Rd. (odd) Mr Barker 78 Grove Park Road 8857 9208
Hall View Mr Barker 78 Grove Park Road 8857 9208
Model Farm Close Mr Holmes 16 Model Farm Close 8851 9895
Mottingham Gardens Mrs Donoghue 16 Mottingham Gardens 8857 3257
Mottingham Lane Mrs Roberts 4 Mottingham Road 8857 3849

SEC .R)N FOUR LEADER - Mrs LOCKWOOD - 23 Court Farm Road

Avondale Road
Clarence Road
College View

Court Farm Road
Crossway

Devonshire Road
Dorset Road

Elmhurst Road

Evelyn Court
Kippington Drive
Layzell Walk
Mottingham Road 1-95
Mottingham Road 2-58
Portland Crescent
Portland Road
Silverdale Drive
Sycamore Close

Mr & Mrs Foster
Mr & Mrs Fosler
Mr & Mrs Foster
Mrs Lockwood
Mrs Lockwood
Mr Noble

Mr Heath

Mr & Mrs Foster
Mrs Swanton
Mr & Mrs Foster
Mr & Mrs Foster
Mrs Stevens

Mr Noble

15 Clarence Road
15 Clarence Road
15 Clarence Road
23 Court Farm Road
23 Court Farm Road
32 Mottingham Road
11 Dorset Road

15 Clarence Road

9 Model Farm Close
15 Clarence Road
15 Clarence Road

1 Layzell Walk

32 Mottingham Road

Miss Murdoch-Harris 15 Portland Crescent

Mr. Roberts
Mrs Lockwood
Mrs Swanton

27 Portland Road
23 Court Farm Road
9 Model Farm Close

SECTION FIVE LEADER - MR D. JONES - 260 Court Road

Bill Hamling Close
Birbetts Road
Bowmead

Bromhedge

Chapel Farm Rd (even)
Chapel Farm Rd (odd)
Court Road (odd)
Court Road (even)
Crossmead

Downleys Close
Hartsmead Road
Lavidge Road
Leysdown Road
Margaret Gardner Drive
Ministry Way

Mottingham Road 127-205

Sidcup Road 551-655

Mrs Henderson
Mrs Henderson
Mrs Henderson
Mrs. Johnson
Mrs Robinson
Mrs Johnson
Mr Wyborn

Mrs Jones

Mr Wyborn

Mr Hill

Mr Hill

Mrs Abrahams
Mr Hill

Mrs Henderson
Mrs Henderson
Mrs Henderson
Vacant

10 Birbetts Road

10 Birbetts Road

10 Birbetts Road

23 Hartsmead Road
47 Chapel Farm Road
23 Hartsmead Road
240 Court Road
260 Court Road
240 Court Road

53 Leysdown Road
53 Leysdown Road
21 Lavidge Road
53 Leysdown Road
10 Birbetts Road

10 Birbetts Road

10 Birbetts Road

8325 3695
8851 2813
8851 2813
8851 2813
8325 3695
8325 3695
8851 0608
8857 1874
8851 2813
8851 1523
8851 2813
8851 2813
8857 2657
8851 0608
8249 4376
8851 7032
8325 3695
8851 1523

8857 8712
8857 5800
8857 5800
8857 5800
8857 3604
8857 0324
8857 3604
8857 1524
8857 8712
8857 1524
8857 3798
8857 3798
8857 2407
8857 3798
8857 5800
8857 5800
8857 5800



